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November — December 20 Newsletter

Dear Pastors and Friends,

Nigeria is still boiling with crisis of banditry, killings and kidnappings around the country. Itis

frightening to travel on Nigeria highways because of the insecurity. Just last week Dec 12th, over 334
male students were abducted from a government secondary school in Katsina- a state in the north
eastern state. We thank God the boys were rescued successfully on December 17th.

Within the same time period, over 100_farmers _working on harvesting their products were slaughtered
on their farms. The Boko I_-Iaram Islamic Terrorists activities are also very prominent in that north
eastern region. More so, like many other countries in the world, Nigeria is also battling with the

coronavirus pandemic. Let us pray to God for eradication of this global plague on the face of the
earth. :

Despite the fact that the year 2020 was ravaged by this global pandemic, the church continues
marching on and the gates of hell cannot prevail against it. Amen. After about 2 months of total lock
down for the Covid-19, and with all the restrictions of social distance, face mask, we, as the body of
Christ came out stronger and more committed to the service of our Lord Jesus Christ. We had 10 new

souls saved and baptized in 2020. We just had our Christmas Carol on December 20, 2020 and we
have attached some pictures of the Carol for you to see.
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Christmas Carol Service — December 20, 2020
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